UPR 13, May 31, 2012
Recommendations by Canada 
South Africa
Question
The high prevalence and social normalization of sexual violence against women and children were raised as a concern in the 1st UPR cycle.  Reports that some police officers accept bribes from rape perpetrators in lieu of reporting cases; low rates of investigation, prosecution and conviction for sexual violence, as well as for incidents of sexual exploitation and abuse allegedly perpetrated by South African peacekeepers; and the inadequacy of social support services, including shelters, were specifically cited. Could the delegation describe the measures undertaken or planned in response to these concerns?
Recommendations
Canada recommends that the Republic of South Africa:

1. Investigate all allegations of sexual exploitation and abuse by South African peacekeepers; prosecute and punish offenders; take measures within SA peacekeeping contingents to prevent future offences; and report the results back to UN peacekeeping authorities.
 
2. Take steps to ensure targeted attacks against individuals based on their sexual orientation are thoroughly investigated and prosecuted, and strengthen mechanisms to prevent crimes of violence. 

3. Ensure that the Protection of State Information Bill and other statutory measures do not violate the right to freedom of expression or unduly impede access to public domain information. 
Observations (if time allows):

We welcome the publication in 2011 of the National Planning Commission’s National Development Plan, many of whose recommendations could result in a significant reduction of disparities in wealth and lead to improved access to economic opportunities.
Canada notes South Africa’s exemplary climate for religious freedom that permits all South Africans to freely practice their particular faith without fear.
